
 

City of Colusa California 

STAFF REPORT 

 

DATE:        June 20, 2023 

TO: Mayor and Members of the City Council 

FROM:  Jesse Cain, City Manager 

 

AGENDA ITEM: 

Consideration of a Resolution to authorize the City Manager to sign the contract with NV5 for 
Geotechnical Engineering Service 

 
 
Recommendation: Council to adopt the Proposed Resolution to delegate the City Manager 
authority to execute the Contract with NV5 

BACKGROUND ANALYSIS: 

 
The City of Colusa has a history with NV5. They were formerly named Holdrege & Hull and 
have been our on-call Geotechnical consultant since 2011, and their contract with the City has 
been updated a couple of times over the years. The latest contract that we have with them has 
expired.  
 
With the City of Colusa Wastewater treatment infrastructure improvement projects, we need 
some geotechnical engineering services to ensure that the projects are designed and built to 
legal standards. Please note in the proposal dated May 10th, 2023, the type of services that we 
need to get completed. Staff will also be working with them to get some geotechnical advice on 
the current movement of the boat launch facility.  
 

BUDGET IMPACT: 

$13,963.95 out of the Sewer fund; this might be able to be reimbursed from the grant  

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Approve Resolution 23- 

Agreement  

 
 

 


